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A RESOLUTION TO APPROPRIATE FUNDING
FOR ARDOT STREET AID GRANT

Whereas, in order to comply with legislative audit and municipal accounting practices, and
Whereas, in order to comply with the stipulations of the ARDOT Street Aid Grant

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF
CHEROKEE VILLAGE WITH THE CONCURRENCE OF THE MAYOR:

- An appropriation of $25,000.00 be authorized to fulfill the grant and allow the road project to be
completed as planned

PASSED AND APPROVED BY THE CHEROKEE VILLAGE CITY COUNCIL

Date: )‘/N// 20(9

soprove:_ (2 a0 240 SCokors, )

Russell Stokes, Jr., Mayor

Attest: E/—" Croadn L")MWA-'
Deborah Weichinger, City Clerk 9




2019 ARKANSAS STREETS GRANT
CHEROKEE VILLAGE

Cherokee Village has been awarded an Arkansas City Streets Improvement
Grantin 2018. Itis for $250,000. and will be used for a Hot Mix Asphalt
overlay. The project scope will include paving from Highway 175, Iroquois
Drive, through Iroquois Circle, Sequoyah Ridge Road to Hiawatha Drive,
turning right to Pontiac Drive and turning left on Pontiac to Highway 62 + 167.

The grant project was put up for contractor bids on January 16, 2019. An
Arkansas State Resident Highway Project Engineer will be assigned shortly.
Atlas Asphalt was awarded the contract.

The project total cost may reach $304,470.28. with the possible $54,470.28.
overage balance being paid for by the City of Cherokee Village. CVSD is
requesting that a portion of this overage in the amount of $25,000.00 will be
approved and paid by the Cherokee Village City Council. The CV Council has
already approved the acceptance of this project. CVSD will pay the balance
using portions of their 2019 road repair materials budget. The Arkansas
Department of Transportation will not proceed with this project until this
additional amount of $54,470.28 is paid by a city check.

Our project will be timed with the City of Highland’s Arkansas Streets Grant
2019 Project. They are having a Hot Mix Asphalt overlay on the Ridgecrest
and Valley Heart areas.

The paving project start date is unknown at this time.



